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British Automobile Racing Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes – September 6th, 2022.
Venue - Texas Lone Star Grill, Dixon Road, Etobicoke, ON.

WELCOME – 20:02




Bryan Rashleigh, President
MINUTES









Paul Einarson made a motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the last meeting and Wayne seconded the motion, with those in attendance in agreement.

DEPARTMENTS

MEMBERSHIP 




Andrea Pegg, Membership Secretary

There are 153 members, which is 29 more than last year.  
TREASURY 





    
 
Paul Clarke, Treasurer

Paul was not present, but Bryan reported Paul is still waiting for a few cheques.
WRRC/SOCIAL







Howard Cohen

There was no report.

REGIONAL RACE/ORO

 


 Scott Ellsworth, Race Director 

Scott was not present.  However, Bryan reported the BARC TT was a success.  There was less rain on Sunday than predicted, so it did not affect the racing.   
RACE COMMITTEE


David King, BARC/Region Chief Scrutineer
There has been no Race Committee meeting.
HONDA INDY TORONTO






Scott Ellsworth

In Scott’s absence Bryan reported, there were more spectators than in past years and it was a successful weekend.
There are still some invoices to come in from the event.

ICE RACING 




Wayne Wanamaker, Ice Race Director

The CASC Ice Race Organizers held a meeting on August 22, 2022. The 2023 scheduled was confirmed.

January 13, 14 & 15 Pre Tech-weekend - Online registration will be required

January 21 & 22 TAC

January 28 & 29 PMSC

February 4 & 5 DAC

February 11 & 12 BEMC

February 18 & 19 BARC

February 25 & 26 TLMC

March 4 & 5 Rain Date

Paper waivers will not be allowed. All waivers will be done online. There was discussion about identifying the car that passengers will be riding in. This will be enforced.

The CASC AGM is scheduled for Saturday, November 12. Brad is to inquire if we can hold an ice racing meeting that day as well. We will have a draft copy of the rules available for review.

The Kinsmen have reported that their costs have increased 40% for last year. We will be meeting with Tom Prentice and other members of the Kinsmen to discuss any entry fee increases. There was suggestion that there be a place on the entry form for racers to donate to the volunteers.
TRS





Tom Cressman
There was no report.

OLD BUSINESS

David King mentioned the Drive Festival will take place at CTMP on September 9th to 11th, 2022.
Anyone with submissions for the Newsletter should contact Amy Harrison.
NEW BUSINESS

Phil Delahaye reported this year’s 24 hours of Le Mans was reasonably well attended and wide open so you could go wherever you wanted.
Tom Hyland reported the Lupus Grand Prix to raise money for Sick Kids Hospital will be held on October 8th, at the CTMP Karting Centre.  There will be 18 teams, the grid positions will be determined by the highest donations.  Anyone who would like to donate or take part should contact Tom.
Tickets for next years Canadian GP sold out in 90 minutes 

St Jovite racetrack has been sold.
David King reported there is a proposed racetrack in the Oro-Medonte area and details are available online. 

There has been a new tax proposed for cars costing over $100K.
Bryan Rashleigh reported Bob Attrell is doing okay after an accident on track, which wrote off his race car. 
Tom Hyland asked if we could do a hybrid meeting, with in-person and online attendees.  Bryan will investigate it.
Buy/Sell

Dave King has tires for sale.

John Jensen has a 1982 VW Rabbit for sale.  It needs some work, but the interior is mint, and it has new brakes.
Paul Einarson has a 2000 convertible Pontiac Firebird for sale.

Adjournment

Wayne made a motion for adjournment, which was seconded by Tom Hyland at 20:38.
NEXT MONTH’S MEETING: at the Lone Star Texas Grill (upstairs) – October 4th, 2022, at 8 pm.

